
Update from Hilmarton Parish Council for the Calne Area Board Meeting Tuesday 5th 
September 2023 
 
Hilmarton Parish Council are pleased to be hosting the Official Opening of our new Play Park 
on Tuesday 22nd August 2023.  
This project was started some while ago and due to covid had to be put on hold.  
We had been budgeting towards new equipment for many years and we were also lucky 
enough to receive grants from Hills, Crapper & Sons, and the Bradenstoke Solar Panel Fund 
with the help of Mary Hardwidge from Community First. 
The installation of the Park has been a huge hit with all the young families in the parish and 
surrounding area. 
The Official Opening is a way of recognising the support we received to ensure the project 
was successful. 
 
Our next Project is the installation of Speed Indicator Devices on the busy A3102 in Goatacre 
and Hilmarton.  We are waiting for Wiltshire Council to install the posts as promised back in 
May 2023.   
 
Jacquie Henly 
Clerk for Hilmarton Parish Council  
9th August 2023 


